
 

 

Date: 10th August 2021. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Re: Year 7 Updates for September Start 

 

Dear Parent/Guardian,  

 

I hope that this letter finds you well and that you and your family have been enjoying the 

summer break. We had a busy start to the Summer Holidays with both the Oldbury Wells 

Transition Summer School and the Bridgnorth Area Sports Camp. Feedback from those who 

attended was overwhelmingly positive with both students and staff enjoying the week. 

 

With September around the corner, I wanted to update you on the plans for the start of the 

new academic year and your son/daughters first week at Oldbury Wells. Year 7 students will 

be the first to return on Tuesday 7th September and will spend the full first day completing 

induction and team building activities. Year 7 students will commence their normal timetable 

from Wednesday 8th September. Other year groups will return to school across the first week 

and as a result their will be an extended tutor period, running across morning registration and 

period one each day. If there are any further updates between know and September, you will 

be notified by our text service, which is our main form of communication across the year. It is 

therefore imperative that we have your up-to-date details and all OW1 registration forms 

returned before September. 

 

As you will already be aware from Mr Tristham’s letter earlier this month, Covid-19 testing of 

pupils will take place on their return to school. With this in mind we would be grateful if you 

could complete the consent ( https://forms.office.com/r/CZ4xDa3xsb ) as outlined in the 

communication.  

 

We are very much looking forward to welcoming your son/daughter to Oldbury Wells in 

September and hope that you enjoy the remainder of your Summer break. 

 

 

 

 

 

Yours faithfully 

 

Mr Tom Williams 

Assistant Headteacher 

https://forms.office.com/r/CZ4xDa3xsb

